Ordinance Number 2024-006
“AN ORDINANCE TO LIMIT THE LOCATIONS OF LIQUOR STORE /
TOBACCO-VAPE SHOPS IN THE MULLINS ZONING ORIDINANCE”,

Due to potential negative impact of certain types of businesses on the retail and
business environment of the City limits of Mullins, the following amendments to the Mullins
Zoning Ordinance are recommended.

Section 3.17 Liquor Store / Tobacco-Vape Shop Exclusions: Liquor stores are limited to
a total of 7 locations inside the City limits of Mullins. Tobacco / Smoke Shops are limited to a
total of 4 locations inside the City limits of Mullins. Zoning permitting notwithstanding.

These totals may decrease per Council at a later date.
Locations currently permitted are as follows:

Liguor Stores Tobacco / Vape Shops
528 North Park Street 100 West Mcintyre Street
810 North Main Street 302 North West Front Street
301 North East Front Street 305 East Mcintyre Street
100 West Mcintyre Street 420 West Mcintyre Street

901 North Main Street
1110 North Park Street
104 East Mclintyre Street

This amendment shall be effective upon the Final Reading by Mullins City Council.

Mayor Robert L. Woodbury

Council

ATTEST:

Clerk

City Attorney

First Reading: May 14, 2024
Final Reading: June 11, 2024




Apnid 2024

The metadata project continues. The museum inventory has begun.

Worked on a grant through SC Humanities and SC HRAB for a walking tour, podc \W

digitization. Humanities grant submitted in the amount of $4045.00.

Administration

Sales tax paid.

Building Maintenance

None.

Gift Shop/donations
April donations of $80, gift shop sales of $57 and $40 in Downtown Mullins candles.

Publicity/Media/Outreach/Programs

7 in attendance for Art Class.

Events and meetings:
Attended SCHRAB grant meeting.

Visitors

We had 63 visitors during April including 21 from Conway Senior Center and 7 for the Art Class.

Coming in May and beyond:

Brochure swap in Myrtle Beach

Pee Dee Historical Consortium meeting

National Tourism Week table at the Hamer Welcome Center
Walking tour restart TBD

Movie in screening room TBD

Respectfully submitted,

Ronda Bain

Ronda Bain






